
MICHAEL B. TWOMEY 
ATTnRNFV A T  I AW 

POST OFFICE BOX 5256 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 3231 4-5256 
Tel. (850) 421-9530 Fax. (850) 421-9530 

September 25,2008 

Ms. Ann Cole, Director 
Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 
Florida Public Service Commission 
1540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 080540-WU 

cc: William T. Rendell 
Carl Smith 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Enclosed for filing in the above-referenced matter is my September 25,2008 
response to Mr. Kevin White’s letter objecting to Aqua Utilities request to extend its 
service area as requested in this docket. 

Thank you for your assistance with this filing 



MICHAEL B. TWOMEY 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

POST OFFICE BOX 5256 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32314-5256 

e-mail: mihchvomu\ u . I . I I I I ~ ~ . L o ~  
T ~ I .  (850) 421.9~30 F . ~ .  (850) 421-9530 

September 25,2008 

Kevin P. White 
34828 First Avenue 
Leesburg, Florida 34788 

Re: Application of Aqua Utilities, Inc 

Dear Mr. White: 

This is in response to your letter objection to the Florida Public Service Commission, 
dated August 24,2008, which you provided me with a copy. 

From your letter it appears that your major concern is related to whether Aqua Utilities, 
Inc.’s application, if granted, would adversely impact the water flows from the well serving your 
residence. To that point, the Aqua amendment is a request to amend its service temtory 
certificate to include 23 customers who are currentlv being served by its facilities at Haines 
Creek. Continuing to serve these 23 customers will clearly have no impact on the availability of 
water to you or others in the area. 

In addition to continuing to serve these 23 current customers, Aqua has requested 
authority to serve an additional 7 lots that are located adjacent to its current water facilities. 
Aqua has determined that there is more than an adequate water supply to cover these additional 7 
lots based on its permitted water withdrawal capacity of 64,800 gallons per day, as compared to 
its current customer maximum service demand of 29,000 gallons per day, which occurred this 
August. 

Given the more than adequate capacity of Aqua’s facilities located at Haines Creek, Aqua 
believes there will be no adverse effect on any current customer’s service by having either the 23 
current customers added to its certificated service territory or by the inclusion of the additional 7 
lots. 

I hope my response favorably addresses your concems. If not, or if you have additional 
questions, please feel free to write me or, preferably for a more direct response, contact Mr. Carl 
Smith, who is Aqua’s management lead on this matter. Mr. Smith can be reached at (352) 435- 
4024. 
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